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CHESPEAKE MULTIHULL ASSOCIATION 

(CMA) NEWSLETTER 
 

Sunny skies and cool breezes are coming for 2014 Bay sailing…. 

 

 
[Actually, sailing to Anegada, British Virgin Islands; courtesy of Chester King] 
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   Commodore’s Letter… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2014 CMA Board Members 
 

Officers 
Commodore  Doug Dykman 

Vice Commodore Chuck Rush 

Rear Commodore Dana Stoffregen 

Treasurer  Mike Daly 

Secretary  Jim Nealey 

Past Commodore Gary Spesard 

Fleet Captain  Jeff Short 

Ratings Chair  Kiyoshi Mizuuchi 

Board Members Chester King  

Mike Katz 

   Joe Gillis  

   Jere Glover 

Membership  Jim Nealey 

Cruising Chair  (vacant) 

Web Editor  John Nicholson 

 

CMA Newsletter Correspondence:  

 rearcommodore.cma@gmail.com 

 

Upcoming Events: 
25-27 April-2014: Annapolis Spring Sailboat Show, featuring Cruisers University (24-27 

April), Annapolis City Dock 

 

 

The snow has stopped coming down.  The rivers are 

liquid. This can only mean that the sailing season is just 

around the corner.  It’s been a long, cold winter.  This 

should only make THE SEASON that much better. 

  

The club has been busy this winter.  Holiday Party, 

Awards dinner, tweaks to the rating system, a very 

successful afternoon with Gary Jobson.  All have been 

covered in this newsletter.  A special thanks needs to go 

out to Jere and Doris Glover, Kiyoshi Mizuuchi and 

Mike Katz for making these happen.   

  

Our racing schedule for 2014 has been set in epoxy.   

We have several new members and new boats this year.  

Should make for an interesting season. 

  

Finally, I need to urge/remind all our racing members to 

join CBYRA this year.  As the Governing Body for 

Racing on the Bay, it is a critical part of our 

infrastructure.  Join now and Join often.  The combined 

membership with US Sailing is important for similar, 

national issues.  The regatta discounts will generally 

make this membership pay for itself. 

  

Our cruising members have been AWOL in the 

Caribbean this winter.   The after action report should be 

interesting… 

  

Well, off to make some preparations for the season… 

 

Doug Dykman,  

Commodore 

mailto:rearcommodore.cma@gmail.com
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2014 CMA Racing Schedule 

 

Date Race 

High 

 Point 

Long  

Distanc
e 

Elapse  

Time 
Sponsor 

Sancti
on 
# 

Result
s 

Associated 

Event 

4/ 26-27 AYC Coast Guard 
Overnight  

  * * AYC       

5/ 24 Annapolis to Miles 
River Race 

* *  * MRYC 
 

    
Raft-up 

5/ 25 Miles River Race Back *   * WRSC 
 

    
 

5/ 31 Leukemia Cup    EYC/AYC   
 

6/ 07-08 PSA Overnight * * * PSA       

6/ 28-29 Northern Bay Race 
Week 

*/x2    */x2  GSA     

Raft-up  

7/11 -12 Solomonõs Island 
Invitational  

* * * EYC       

7/ 19 Race to Baltimore   * * * BCYA       

7/ 20 Baltimore Lighthouse 
Classic 

*   * RCRA       

8/ 01-02 Governor's Cup * * * SMCSA     Raft-up 

9/13 Race to Oxford * * * NASS     

Raft-up 
9/14 Hammond Memorial 

Race 

* * * TAYC     

9/ 27 PSA Race to Rock Hall        PSA     

Raft-up  
9/ 28 Rock Hall Race Back       PSA      

10/ 04 Havre de Grace Race      * HdGYC       

10/ 25  Baltimore Harbor Cup * * * BCYA       

10/ 26 Baltimore Harbor Fall 
Back 

*   * RCRA       

 

http://www.annapolisyc.org/
http://www.milesriveryc.org/
http://www.westriversc.org/
http://www.psasailing.com/
http://www.glenmarsailing.com/
http://www.eastportyc.org/
http://www.bcya.com/
http://rockcreekracing.org/
http://www.smcm.edu/govcup/
http://nass.sailregattas.com/_/nass/ui/Index.aspx
http://tayc.com/
http://www.psasailing.com/
http://www.psasailing.com/
http://www.hdgyc.org/
http://www.bcya.com/
http://www.rockcreekracing.org/
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CMA Ratings System is New for 2014 by John Morfit 
 

After much discussion during 2012 and 2013, our rating system will be changed for 2014.  The system 

used since 1983 was designed by club member Otto Scherer as a measurement-based system that adjusts 

the elapsed times of each boat in an attempt to allow fundamentally unequal boats to compete together. 

 The CMA rating system has been updated many times since then by the club Ratings Chairman to 

accommodate the changes to multihull boat designs and sail improvements.  In the process, we've found 

exceptional boats that just didn't match the rules very well and the system had difficulty dealing with the 

wide range of boats, causing some dissatisfaction with the results.   

 

The CMA rating system was compared to other existing systems, such as PHRF, NEMA, TEXEL, 

Portsmouth Yardstick, and BAMA and actually was found to give similar ratings for like boats.  This 

validation of the basic concept of the measurement-based system led to ideas for a future rating system. 

 After considering a pure "golf handicap" system, and the current "tweaked" measurement-based system, 

the racers voted to try out a third alternative, a hybrid of a measurement-based and a capped performance-

based system.  The intention is to remove the rather arbitrary tweaks and allow a limited amount of 

change to ratings based upon boat performance.   

 

We all hope that this will provide a more even system of rating across an extremely broad range of boat 

designs and performance so that everyone's boat may be a winner if sailed well. 

  

We all extend our gratitude to Kyoshi for his many years of hard work on the CMA ratings effort!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Still awaiting the 2014 Season on the Bay!! 
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From our CMA members and friends…. 

 

Adventures in the Mediterranean with “Daphne” by Peter Karas 

 
It’s been many years since I sent an article to the CMA.  Almost 20 years I believe.  I won’t bore you with 

all the details of that article.  For those of you who are longtime members the story involved a Catana 37 

and a trip from France to Greece.  That boat is now a distant memory.  It was struck by lightning in 2005 

while in Chesapeake Bay and was a total loss.  The replacement boat is a 2007 Gemini Mc105 which I 

sailed in the Chesapeake during 2007.  In 2008 I sailed her (Daphne is her name) to New England where I 

loaded her onto a Dockwise Yacht Transporter which took her to the Med.  My son and I along with a 

friend from New York met the ship in Taranto, Italy and once Daphne was off loaded we sailed directly to 

Corfu (Kerkira in Greek) where we were met by my wife and daughter.  Much has happened since then.   

Daphne has covered thousands of miles in the eastern Med and we’ve had many adventures.  This article 

is about our most recent adventure in the spring and summer of 2013.  

 

 I keep the boat at Olympic Marine near Lavrion, about 70 km south east of Athens.  I’ve kept a boat there 

off and on since 1985 and it’s a very secure place for a foreigner to leave a boat during the winter. This 

year I was fortunate enough to spend about 3 months in Greece although that time was divided among 

three different trips.  During my son’s spring vacation (he was a high school junior at the time) we went 

for five days to prepare the boat for summer and launch her.  I brought Steven along to help with the 

commissioning work but the day after our arrival he hopped a ferry to the island of Paros in the central 

Aegean to hang out with some friends for a few days.   The cleaning, waxing, antifouling etc. went well 

with the help of my ex cousin Nikos (that’s another story) and we launched one day before our return to 

the US.  Nikos kept an eye on the boat until my return in early May.  The plan in spring was to sail to the 

island of Mytilini (ancient Lesvos) via Chios and Cesme, Turkey.    

 

I arrived with a friend (Gordon) in the early afternoon and by 8pm we caste off our lines and headed east.  

Nikos came along too.  We had planned to depart the next day but the forecast was for strong north wind 

beginning early that next morning. We were afraid that we would have a difficult time passing through the 

Kavo Doro (the straight between Evia and Andros).  With strong north winds the current through this 

narrow straight can reach 4 knots or more.  The Kavo Doro is about 40 miles from Lavrion and the wind 

was just picking up as we entered the straight.  Once through we were able to steer almost due east 

towards the south tip of Chios.  It was a fast trip with 20 to 25 knots of wind on the beam and we were 

able to sail 8 to 9 knots the entire way.  We arrived in the small harbor of Emborio, Chios in the early 

afternoon and anchored in 4meters.  We had covered 116 miles in fewer than 18 hours.  Nothing broken 

and no one hurt.  It was a very good start to the season.   

 

Normally there is a large American motor yacht in Emborio which takes up most of the small harbor, but 

it was early May and the yacht was not there.  Her Greek American owner had not yet arrived for the 

summer.  We had dinner ashore that night and departed for Chios town early the next morning where we 

had to check out of the country.  We tied to the customs pier, got our passports stamped, left our transit 

log at customs and let the port police know that we were going to Cesme, Turkey.  The whole operation 

took less than an hour.  We gave everyone a good show and departed the harbor and its narrow entrance 

under sail.  Luckily there were no ferry boats entering at the same time.  The north wind was blowing 

again and we covered the 8 miles to Cesme marina in about an hour with the wind on our beam.   
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This part of the Aegean has a special meaning for me.  My father’s family is originally from a part of 

Turkey just north of Cesme.  They were expelled from Turkey in 1915 with most other Greeks and he was 

born that year on Chios while the family was making their way to the Greek island of Andros.  After 

WWI they returned to Turkey but were expelled again in 1922.  Cesme is now a summer resort city for 

the well to do of Izmir.   There is a new, beautiful marina with lots of shops for the ladies.  When my wife 

is in Cesme she fills the front cabin with great copies of designer bags that are sold throughout Turkey.  

The fiancé of one of the girls at the marina office has a store in town and she was “kind” enough to send 

my wife over 200 pictures of the bags that he had in his store.  My wife picked out a few and I obediently 

went to the store and bought them.   

 

The next day we decided to take a side trip to Izmir (Smyrna in Greek) which is about an hour away by 

car.  The roads in Turkey are good.  Izmir is a city of almost 4 million people and for Nikos and I, it was 

fascinating since up until the early 20th century it was a Greek city or more accurately it was an Ottoman 

city where much of the population was Greek.  Checking into and out of Turkey is much more time 

consuming then in Greece.  I used to do this myself but it would sometimes take 3 or 4 hours.  The offices 

that one needs to visit for the obligatory forms and stamps are rarely in the same location and if you don’t 

speak Turkish it can be frustrating.  Now I hire an agent to do the leg work and it goes much smoother.    

 

The next stop on our journey was the Greek island of Lesvos about 50 miles north of Cesme where we 

checked back into Greece.  I go to Turkey every year not just for the hand bags but also to avoid the 

Greek VAT (value added tax) which is over 20% of the value of the boat.  As long as I leave once every 

18 months I don’t have to pay the tax.  Just one day outside the European Community is enough.   Nikos 

is originally from Lesvos and there is a new, secure marina there where I could leave the boat for a month 

while I was in the US.  Nikos’ brother Panos looked after the boat during this time.  I was having a 

problem with one of the fuel tanks (it had some scum in it and the fuel line from this tank had clogged) so 

the marina staff sent a mechanic who removed the tank, cleaned it as well as the line and it was as good as 

new.  He also installed a new filter/water separator.  The bill came to 80 euros.  Not bad. 

 

I returned to Lesvos and to the boat with my son Steven in mid-June.  Nikos joined us a day or two later.  

He had entered us in a regatta that would circumnavigate the island over a three day period.  The island is 

big, about 100 miles in circumference and I was excited to see how the Gemini would perform.  We were 

not an official entry and we started each race at the back of the pack but we did ok.  On the first day the 

first half of the race was in light winds to windward.  Cats do not do well in these conditions and the 

Gemini is no exception.  The end of that first race was downwind under stronger wind and we did better.   

 

First stop was Molivos in the north of the island.  Molivos is dominated by an ancient fortress and the 

village is a favorite with European tourists.  After dinner in the harbor, Nikos and I went to sleep and 

Steven went with the other racers up the hill to the village and partied until early morning.  Next day the 

boats gathered outside the harbor for the start of the second leg.  The wind was from the northeast at about 

15 knots and we would be heading first west and then south to Apotheka on the south coast.  Again we 

started after the others.  With the large screecher unfurled we gradually passed every boat in the fleet 

except one and we were about to pass the leader when suddenly at the northwest corner of the island the 

wind stopped.  We could see wind to our south but where we were there was none.  We sat there for 

hours.  Many of the boats started their engine and retired from the race.  We did not and eventually the 

wind returned and we had a fast sail down the west coast of the island to Apotheka.  Another dinner, more 

music, dancing and then sleep.   
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The next day the wind was light and the last leg of the race back to the capital of the island on the east 

coast, was cancelled.  The racers returned by motor and we went to Plomari, a few miles away on the 

south coast.  Plomari is a village where some of the best ouzo in Greece is made.  It also has a restaurant, 

the Platanos (the plain tree), which is one of my favorites.  We ate outside, under an enormous tree, in a 

quiet square not far from the harbor.  The next day we rented a car and Nikos and Steven drove to Sigri on 

the west coast to visit a Petrified Forest while I did some cleaning and minor maintenance.  We then 

sailed south and back to Chios where we stayed for several days.  Nikos returned by plane to Athens and 

Steven and I did some sightseeing while we waited for the arrival of my cousin Mata and her daughter 

Isabelle who were coming from Athens.  

 

It was now July and the seasonal north wind, the meltemi, had begun in earnest.  I usually head north at 

the beginning of every season so that I can spend the rest of the summer going down wind.  The girls 

arrived and we sailed south a dozen or so miles to the village of Komi on the southeast side of the island.  

Next day we travelled 2 or 3 miles south to Emporio where we had stopped in May on our way to Cesme.  

The small harbor was crowded in July but we managed to find a spot to anchor.   

 

After a couple of quiet days in Emporio we again headed south.  I had planned to go to Samos, 40 plus 

miles away and close to the Turkish coast.  My wife, Kim, and our daughter, Daphne, were going to meet 

us there in about 10 days.  Mata, however, suggested that we go to Ikaria just to the west of Samos.  I had 

never been to Ikaria, mainly because it has no good harbor and it is an extremely windy place, especially 

on the south side where katabatic winds often exceed 40 knots.  We headed for Ayios Kirikos on the 

south east side of the island and the trip was a wild ride indeed.  As we approached the harbor the wind 

reached 46 knots.  Fortunately, there were no large waves as we were on the leeward side.  We were able 

to get the sails down just outside of the entrance and headed for the one and only empty spot on the quay.   

We tied alongside to the concrete pier, put all our fenders out and doubled up on all the mooring lines.   

 

During our 4 or 5 days there the wind blew continuously.  Ikaria is a very rugged island and the people are 

“different” and very laid back.  I was told that many refuse to pay taxes and they have little respect for 

any laws coming from Athens.  Everyone was friendly but I doubt that I will return to the island any time 

soon as the wind there is just too strong.  Mata and Isabelle took a plane back to Athens during this time 

and Steven and I were now alone to continue our trip to Samos.  On the way to Samos we decided to stop 

at the small island of Fourni.  Fourni is actually a collection of several small islands.  I had last been there 

in the fall of 1986 and I wanted to see what, if anything, had changed.  The harbor had been enlarged but 

it was crowded with fishing boats so we tied to a small pier in a bay just south of the main village.  The 

bay was well protected but it was deep and the shallower areas were littered with dozens of permanent 

moorings, some in use but many abandoned.   This is not uncommon in Greece and it is unfortunate.  

Many of these old moorings are no longer marked and when you accidentally catch one with your anchor 

it can be aggravating.   

 

We stayed here for a couple of days before moving on to Pythagorio on Samos which was the home of the 

mathematician of the same name.  The well protected harbor was full when we arrived so we anchored off 

in the adjacent bay.  Next morning I saw a couple of boats leave the quay so we motored into the harbor 

and found a prime spot.  We threw out our stern anchor, a lightweight Fortress, into the sticky mud 

bottom and went bows to the quay.  We were between 2 very large and heavy sailboats who stayed put for 

the entire time that we were in Pythagorio so we didn’t have to worry as much about yachts coming and 

going, accidentally picking up our anchor or banging into us as they maneuvered into and out of their 

spot.  While waiting for Kim and Daphne to arrive from the US we occupied our time cleaning, polishing, 
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doing laundry etc.  We had broken the main sail slides at the top of the sail and I emailed Marco at 

Performance Cruising to see if he could send me a couple.  He gave me the phone number of the Seldin 

rep in Athens and as luck would have it the rep had a few of these slides in stock.  He put the slides on a 

ferry that left for Samos that night and I had them the next afternoon.  The rep happened to be originally 

from Samos and was coming there in a week or so.  He told me to leave the money at a store in 

Pythagorio owned by one of his friends.  What a coincidence.   The girls arrived on schedule, we did 

some sightseeing, swimming and shopping including a day trip by ferry to Kusadasi, Turkey which is 

very close to Samos and in a few days we were off again but this time we headed west southwest to the 

Cycladic Islands.   

 

I had planned to stop at Fournoi again but when we arrived the wind was so fierce that I thought that it 

was too dangerous to approach the quay. We decided to take advantage of the strong wind and sail 

another 50 miles to Dhenoussa, a small island in the center of the Aegean where there was a safe and 

usually uncrowded harbor.  I made sure to keep several miles south of Ikaria and away from those nasty 

katabatic winds and we had a fast sail to Dhenoussa although the waves were large and on the beam.  I 

have sailed in the Aegean since the seventies and 2013 was without a doubt the windiest summer that I 

can remember.  The north wind, the Meltemi, just would not stop.  

 

Our next trip would be to Paros and the first half of that voyage would be to windward, so we waited for 

the wind to die down at bit.  The forecast was not encouraging, but one morning I woke and the north 

wind seemed lighter, so we caste off and left.  After 4 hours and several tacks we cleared the north cape of 

Naxos and again we had the wind on our beam for a more comfortable ride into the harbor of Parikia on 

Paros.  We go to Paros every summer.  The kids have friends there and we’ve rented the same house on 

the island since 2008.  This summer we rented a slightly larger house in the same neighborhood since we 

were expecting several guests: Kim’s sister from Canada, a family from the US with their 2 boys, Nikos, 

and maybe Mata.  We rent the same car, Kim goes to the same yoga studio, we eat at the same restaurants 

and I’m able to anchor the boat in front of the house (2 anchors of course) where I can keep an eye on her.  

We take short sails every week to nearby harbors or anchorages and just relax.  I swim out to the boat 

every day to clean, organize and do maintenance or sometimes I just have an afternoon nap.   This goes on 

for 3 or 4 weeks.   

 

I’m not sure that this routine will continue in 2014.  Steven graduates from high school and wants to work 

during the summer, Kim does not enjoy sailing as much as she once did and Daphne who is now 14 is 

making other plans for next summer (sports, One Direction concert, etc.).  I’m toying with the idea of 

bringing the boat back to the Chesapeake over the next couple of years, but I did that once before (in 

2001-2002 with the Catana37) and I was less happy sailing here.   

 

Our first mini cruise was from Parikia was to Naoussa, a village also on Paros, that recently built a small 

“marina”.  The village is very picturesque and calm (no automobile traffic) and the marina was cheap (15 

euros/day).  We sailed there with Kim, her sister Lori and Daphne.  In the afternoon they took a cab back 

to the house and Steven came by bus along with two friends: Antoni and his twin brother Othonas.  After 

dinner the boys went out until the wee hours of the morning.  There does not seem to be an official 

drinking age in Greece.  The bars allow teenagers to drink beer as long as they don’t overdo it.  Steven 

pointed out that in Greece kids can drink before they are allowed to drive and in the US kids drive long 

before they can legally drink. Of course, American kids drink and drive whereas Greek kids rarely have 

an opportunity to drive even though they can and do drink.  I suppose there’s a lesson here.  In any case, 

we had a nice sail back to Parikia the next day.  
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Our friends from Maryland arrived and stayed for several days.  The boys hung out with Steven and his 

friends, their mom, Mary, shopped and tanned with Kim and Lori but our friend Bill was so sick that he 

hardly got out of bed.  It was nice having the bigger house (5BR).  After they left we took another short 

trip to Despotiko Bay on Anti-Paros about 15 miles away.  I’ve been there many times over the past 30 

years and it has certainly changed. There are more houses (summer homes), more boats, more people and 

now 2 restaurants.  Back in the 80’s the bay was inhabited by a solitary fisherman and his family.  We ate 

dinner on an old wooden table in his front yard and he charged us 2000 drachmas (about $17) for 5 people 

for the fish and veggies that he had caught and raised (the veggies).  The fisherman has passed away but 

his house has been transformed into a proper restaurant by his grandchildren and they serve a couple of 

hundred people a day now.  Today I pay $17 or more per person to eat there.  I suppose that is what we 

call progress, but I miss that old fisherman and his wife, Sofia, and the quiet evenings that I spent with 

them.   

 

That night at Pipino’s (the grandfather’s name) Restaurant we were sitting at our table, waiting for our 

food to arrive and up walks Tom Hanks and his family.  His wife’s ancestors were Greek and I had been 

told that they have a home on Anti-Paros.  When they sat next to us, Kim could hardly contain herself.  

She’s a big fan and could not resist the temptation to say hello.  Daphne casually said, “Hey mom, there’s 

Forest Gump”.  Tom was cool and replied, “That’s right sweetie”.  We let them enjoy the rest of their 

meal in peace.  As we were leaving he said to Kim, “See ya later”.  Kim’s still waiting for him to show up 

at our door in Darlington, Md.  

 

In the morning I had a chat with an American couple aboard a Fontaine Pajot.  I had met them earlier in 

Parikia and we talked about where was a good place to spend the 15th of August which is the feast day of 

the Virgin Mary and a very big deal in Greece.  I told them that I planned to stop at Kanala on Kithnos 

where the celebration was one of the best in Greece.  That harbor was also on my route back to the 

mainland where I would leave the boat at the end of August. Later that morning we got ready to depart.  

The north wind was still blowing; 15-20 knots and I decided it was time to show off.  The Americans on 

the Fontaine Pajot were watching (and maybe Tom too?) and we raised the main, picked up the anchor 

and made a perfect departure under sail.  As soon as we were clear of the other boats we unfurled the 

genny and blew down the bay between Despotiko Island and Anti-Paros.  When we were out of the bay 

we turned east for a few miles and then north around an islet called the Blue Lagoon where, the locals 

claim, the movie of the same name was filmed.  I don’t know.  We got the sails down and motored into 

the harbor at Aliki, a small touristy (mostly Greeks) village on the southwest corner of Paros.  We 

anchored in 4 meters near the beach and went ashore for lunch.  Steven had gone back to sleep a stayed 

aboard.  After lunch the girls caught a taxi back the house which is on the north side of the island about 15 

km away.  They promised to return that evening to have dinner with me.  Later in the afternoon, Steven 

caught a bus back to Parikia.  One of the twins had called and they had “business” to take care of.  I was 

alone on the boat and to be honest it felt great.  The girls called and we met for dinner and after a walk 

they drove home and I took the dinghy to the boat.   

 

The next morning it was still a bit windy and I prepared for the trip back to Parikia.  I motored against the 

wind and up the narrow channel between Paros and Anti-Paros.  Once past the northern part of Anti- 

Paros I turned east and into the harbor at Parikia.   Soon Nikos arrived from Athens and after a few days 

we began to prepare for the final voyage of the season, Paros to Lavrion via Kithnos and perhaps Kea.  

Groceries and ouzo were all that we needed for such a short trip, about 80 miles.  We left early in the 

morning of the 14th of August and sailed close reaching and later close hauled 50 miles to Kanala.  The 

wind was 15-20 knots in the morning but by midday it was 20-30 knots and we had a fast sail with 2 reefs 
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in both the main and the genny.  We anchored in 3 meters just below and to the west of the church where 

the Panayiri (the feast) was to be held.  By 7pm people began the trek up the hill and Nikos and I dressed, 

got into the dinghy and went ashore.  The Greek Water Pilot does not have good things to about this 

anchorage and as a result there were no other yachts there.  Rod Hiekell, the author, claims that the shelter 

from the meltemi is “indifferent” here.  Although he is usually right on the money with his analysis he is 

wrong about this lovely bay.  The protection is excellent.  I was tempted to drop him a line so that he 

could make a correction to the next addition, but after a little reflection I decided not to do so.  If more 

people knew the truth about this anchorage it would be as crowded as the rest of Greece in July and 

August and I would not have this lovely anchorage all to myself.  We walked up the hill and into the 

small church where a service was in progress.  After the service we lit candles and went outside where 

dozens of tables were ready.  Most were reserved for the locals but we managed to find one near the outer 

edge that was free.   

 

We were soon joined by a local family and one of them, an older gentleman had spent some time, years 

ago, in Baltimore.  We talked about Greek town in east Baltimore and some of the restaurants there.  I 

told him that now the neighborhood was transitioning into a Hispanic enclave as the Greeks became more 

prosperous and moved to the burbs.  We got some food and the music began.  I wanted to dance but the 

dances were local ones and I did not know them, so I watched and enjoyed the evening.  We returned to 

the boat around midnight and when we got up at 6 am the music was still playing and the dancers were 

still dancing.  What a country.  No wonder they’re bankrupt!   

 

We left around 7am and anticipated a rough beat to Kea, the next island to the north of Kithnos.  Our 

destination was Kavia, an anchorage in the south west corner of the island, but when we arrived the 

anchorage was crowded so we continued on to Lavrion and the marina at Olympic Marine.  I called the 

marina office when we were just outside the entrance and they said that they could haul Daphne the next 

day so I could tie up at the fuel dock next to the slipway.  We had a quiet dinner at the Aquaholic 

Restaurant in the marina and afterward Nikos’ daughter picked him up and took him home.  Daphne was 

hauled the next day and afterward I picked up a rental car at the marina.  Kim, the kids and Aunt Lori had 

stayed behind in Paros and were taking a ferry to Rafina on the mainland and a 50 minute drive north of 

the marina.  The girls no longer go to windward.  I had much of their luggage on the boat and I took it all 

to the Aquamarina Hotel just north of Rafina (they also like to travel light).  I then drove to Rafina and 

picked everyone up and took them to the hotel.  We spent a few pleasant days at the Auquamarina, 

swimming during the day and long dinners with Nikos and his family at night.   

 

Soon my family left and I returned to the marina to prepare the boat for winter.  Washing, cleaning, 

fixing, making lists and checking them twice.  You know the drill.  My flight back to Philly on USAir was 

good and I had 10 plus hours to reflect back on what for the most part was a very good spring and 

summer.  I should have been content but I was worried.  Things were changing.  The kids were growing 

up and they were developing their own interests.  How much longer could we do this?  How much longer 

could I do this?  Sailing the Aegean is hard work and as Steven reminded me on more than one occasion I 

was now 64 years old.  Maybe a return to the Chesapeake wasn’t such a bad idea after all. 
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CMA Sponsors Gary Jobson’s Presentation on the Recent America’s Cup  

by Joe Gillis 

 

Chesapeake Multihull Association (CMA) sponsored a lively discussion with Gary Jobson on March 30th 

at Southern High School.  The event was held to kick-off the 2014 sailing season.  It was one of the 

largest CMA turnouts in quite a while. CMA was proud to host it as a fund raiser for CBYRA.   With over 

$500.00 raised to support the association and Chesapeake Bay Racing. 

If you don't know Gary, he has been involved in sailing for over 50 years, sailed the America's cup and 

for the past several cups he has been the commentator for the event. His web page does a much better job 

with his credentials: http://jobsonsailing.com/ 

Gary is an excellent speaker with very entertaining stories and many little known facts 

If you watched the latest cup races you saw some pretty spectacular on-screen graphics, including lay 

lines and BOUY zones. It was Gary's idea to add the wind shadow which really helped viewers, new and 

old, to understand how the race is executed.   

His historical facts indicate a long love affair with multihulls and the America's cup.  The discussion 

continued with a lively Q&A time and several predictions for the next Cup! 

It was a great event with good times had by all.  What a great way to kick off the season!  

 

http://jobsonsailing.com/
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From our membership chairé 
 

News and Dues 

Welcome aboard to our new members, Ben and Alicia Carver and their F-27 "Entourage".  

I had the pleasure of meeting Ben at the CMA Racers' Meeting and introducing him to some of  

the racing fleet skippers. Ben & Alicia have recently moved from Norfolk to Reston, Virginia this  

past winter. They've owned a J24 for several years and have enjoyed racing and a little cruising  

on her. Their only prior multihull experience was a Hobie 16 they kept on the beach last summer.  

The Carvers look forward to active participation in the racing fleet as well as gunkholing in the  

Northern Bay. Ben reports they're expecting a child in October, so their plans may be a bit more  

limited than first imagined.  

 

We have other new members and this reminder to them; before the season begins, would like to  

make your introduction to the membership here in our newsletter. We're curious to know more  

about you, your boat, your crew (kids and pets included) and your sailing interests: cruising,  

gunkholing, racing, day sailing, rendezvous, etc. What delights and confounds you about sailing  

your multihull. CMA members want to make your sailing and ownership experience richer and  

more enjoyable. Please make an effort to send me pictures and a note about your sailing  

experience, interests or problems and with your permission, I'll post them here in the newsletter.  

 

Thanks in advance.  

 

We also have a new corporate sponsor(s) to welcome aboard. The Farinholt family has joined  

CMA as a sponsor. Lee, Jon and Rick Farinholt manage and operate two boat yards in Deltaville,  

Virginia under the name of Chesapeake Boat Works. 

Stingray Point Boat Works <http://www.stingraypointboatworks.com>  

Chesapeake Boat Works <http://www.chesapeakeboatworks.com> 

 

A special thanks to those members who've already sent in their dues and are now CMA members  

in good standing for 2014. Now's the time to find the check book and get that chore done.  

 

Make those checks payable to: Chesapeake Multihull Association  

 

Mail those checks to me at: 542 Devonshire Court, Severna Park, Maryland 21146  

 

Note: Please include the renewal form with your check. You’ll find the link on the home page.  

If there are no changes in your contact information, no need to fill out the complete renewal  

application, simply enter your name.  

 

Wishing all of you a dry, mild spring and an early splash. 

 

Cheers,  

 

Jim Nealey, CMA membership chair  

email: jim-at-storyboardnow-dot-com
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Final Comments ….. 

Spring is just around the corner! This following a very long, bitterly cold, dark and dreary winter, with 

sailing last season but a distant memory. Of course the long, hard rain that we experienced all of this past 

weekend reminds us that spring showers must be endured before warm, sunny summer weather finally 

arrives!  I’m eagerly countering down the days until mid-April, when I will perform the necessary chores 

to prepare my boat for the 2014 season of sailing on the Bay. This season I look forward to participating 

in a number of the CBYRA racing events, several local weekend cruises, and plenty of day sailing when 

time allows. Most importantly, I look forward to renewing contact with my many CMA friends and 

acquaintances that I haven’t seen since last sailing season!  

 

The CMA board clearly heard the lively discussion last autumn and winter, with many suggestions 

offered including a desire for more sailing-related activities for our current members, as well as working 

out a strategy to attract new members to join. The CMA-sponsored Gary Jobson presentation on the 

America’s Cup this past Sunday (noted previously in the Newsletter) will hopefully be the first of many 

events this season to retain our current members and attract new friends & members. Whether your 

personal preference leans towards racing, cruising, or day sailing, we are all bound by a common love of 

sailing multihull sailboats, ranging from the smallest beach cats and trimarans up to blue water-capable 

vessels. CMA will hopefully continue to fill a critical need for all the regional multihull sailors! 

 

The CMA Cruising Chair position continues to remain vacant, and I again extend a special plea to all to 

consider volunteering to assume that important position! Responsibilities are minimal, and I’m sure the 

membership would support any events that would be planned. Again, I would offer the suggestion of 

building combined “cruising & racing multihull raft-ups “after scheduled racing events, perhaps with 

additional snacks, deserts, and drinks at the combined gathering. I suspect all would have a great time! 

 

I am again requesting that all CMA Newsletter readers, including our many members and friends, feel 

free to contribute any text and/or photos that you believe the readership may enjoy. Possible topics might 

include (but are not limited to): cruising or day sailing adventures, racing accounts, great overnight 

anchorages, and favorite food and/or beverage recipes when you are out on your boat. Additionally, any 

contributions describing preparing the boat for the season on the water, or recommendations for regional 

boatyards, riggers, mechanics, etc. would be most welcome! 

 

I continue to highly recommend you to check out the CMA website (www.chesapeakemultihulls.org), 

which has a tremendous store of information, including club history, racing and cruising information, an 

image gallery and videos, current classified advertisements (including crew available/desired), and our 

CMA sponsors logos.  My hope is that the CMA Newsletter will complement the CMA website, and will 

be of value to our membership. Additionally, I also anticipate that our website, with the embedded current 

and previous issues of the Newsletter, may attract the attention of those who are considering getting 

involved in sailing multihull sailboats (CMA will always need to attract and welcome new members).  

 

Again, I look forward to more great sailing throughout the upcoming 2014 season.  Ultimately, any errors 

or oversights in this Newsletter issue are mine alone. Please let me know your thoughts... 

 

 

Dana Stoffregen 

Rear Commodore 

http://www.chesapeakemultihulls.org/

